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Dec em ber  2017     

From the Desk of the NAASC President  
Tara Buckner, Cõ87 

As members of the National 

Alumnae Association of 

Spelman College, we 

proudly speak of our alma 

mater and our 

sisterhood.   For the past year, 

as your president, as a Board 

of Trustees representative, 

Spelman donor and parent 

of a current student, I have 

pondered the meaning of 

sisterhood:   specifically, the Spelman Sisterhood.   

 

In my student years, I appreciated my sister political 

science majors.   They were my friends and my 

c ompetitors. Individually, we worked to present our 

best academic efforts in class, but when studying, 

we shared knowledge with each other, somehow 

understanding that while the environment was 

competitive, we aspired to help each present her 

best work.   In addition to my academic experience, 

I was also blessed to make great friendships ð all that 

have lasted the test of time - while living on and later 

off campus during those four wonderful years.  

 

After graduating from Spelman, I flourished under 

the sisterhood of mentorship from alumnae in our 

Twin Cities and Detroit chapters.   Sisters advised me 

in many aspects of my life, from navigating graduate 

school, to employment, marriage and raising 

children and the importance of giving back.   The 

wisdom I received  cannot be quantified!  

 

The most interesting thing is that while I received, I 

also gave back!   The most successful relationships 

are like that.   Moreover, relationships that last are 

built on mutual respect.   If I were to identify one key 

characteristic o f a Spelman Woman, it would be her 

respect for others.   It is, by far, one of the things that 

makes us stand out.   

 

As alumnae, we owe it to our legacy to stand as 

beacons of academic strength, hard work, kindness 

and service.   NAASC should both want and s trive to 

make the world a better place.   This requires that we 

put in more than we receive as well as shunning 

opportunities to dismantle positive work in favor of 

unnecessary chaos.   We must choose to uplift each 

other and show the world that the legacy o f 

Spelman alumnae is one of brilliance and 

kindness.  This is what sets the Spelman Sisterhood 

apart from all others.  As you reflect on this holiday 

season, be sure to reflect upon the wonderful gift of 

the Spelman experience and living the legacy of 

sisterhood, service and success!  

 

**If you havenõt yet purchased your NAASC 

Anniversary t -shirt, like the one I am wearing in the 

photo above,  they are available on the Spelman 

College Bookstore Website:  

www.bkstr.com/spelmanstore/home    
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2017 ð 2018 Presidentõs Leadership Webinar Series 
Free for Members of NAASC  

Schedule is subject to change.  Updates available at www.naasc.org . 

 

December 17   Our Sisterõs Keeper: Look Beneath the Surface -The Rise of Labor and Sex Trafficking  

January 28   Something for You é. The American Heart Association Message 

February 26   Recent Grad Forum:  Career Planning & Debt Management  

March 26   Event Planning 101  

April 23  Something for t he Community éNational Alliance on Mental Illness (NAMI) 

May 28   TBD 

 
 

Local NAASC Chapter Events  & Updates  
Monthly we feature local NAASC chapter events.  This includes upcoming and past (within the previous 

month) special events, fundraisers , and chapter  meetings.  Events MUST be NAASC sponsored .  Send 

chapter information about upcoming events  or photos from past chapter events  by the 15 th of the month 

to correspondingsecretary@naasc.org    

 

Huntsvill e Chapter (AL)   

 

http://www.naasc.org/
mailto:correspondingsecretary@naasc.org
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On November 5, 2017, the Huntsville Area Chapter of the National Alumnae Association of Spelman College 

(HAC -NAASC) hosted its Fall Information Session for prospective students of North Alabama.  This yearõs session 

welcomed almost 30 stu dents and parents to learn more about our esteemed alma mater and enjoy light 

refreshments.  Spelmanõs southeastern recruiter Allyson Smith facilitated the session, fielding questions ranging 

from transferable credits to available extracurricular activitie s.  HAC-NAASC members were also kept abreast of 

changes made in the admissions process as well as changes in the 2017 -2018 tuition and fees.  At the programõs 

conclusion, chapter members introduced themselves to the students and parents, and spoke with man y 

afterwards.  This event, amongst others, is part of the chapter's ongoing commitment to encouraging young 

women to attend our beloved Spelman College!  

 
Members of the HAC -NAASC, Front Row L -R: Shateka Montague, Tawnya Laughinghouse, LaFreeda Jordan, 

Back Row L -R: Rosa Kilpatrick, Gina Jones, Taralyn Caudle, Richele Jordan -Davis, Zacairi Turner, Kimberly Ford  

Washington, District of Columbia Chapter (DC)  

December 2017  - No general chapter meeting!   Holiday Potluck will be held at the home of Sherry Mc Neill, C'79 

on  Dec ember  9th at 4:00 p .m. in Bowie, MD. Contact  president@naascwdc.org  for address and details . 

 

DC Metro HBCU Alliance Toy Drive on  Sunday, Dec ember  10th  

 
 

January 2018  

Chapter Meetin g will be held on  Saturday, Jan 20 th at 10:30 a.m.  Location is to be determined (TBD).  

mailto:president@naascwdc.org
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Jacksonville Chapter (FL)  

NAASC Jacksonville will be once again participating in the annual holiday Adopt -A-Family community service 

project with Jacksonville Hubbard Ho use, a local nonprofit actively working to support and house women and 

their children who have been victims of domestic violence. How it works: Hubbard House asks families who are 

currently under their care to create a wish list which is then shared with t he giving community. In the past families 

have asked for clothes, household items and of course toys. Sibyl Carley, our annual coordinator, will share the 

list with the Chapter and if you are able to give, c hapter members can bring their item to the meetin g on 

the  December 9th!    

Learn more about Hubbard House  here:    http://www.hubbardhouse.org/services/  

 

South Florida Chapter (FL)  
Our Holiday Social for students and alumnae will be on  December 9, 2017  in Margate, (Broward County), FL.   One 

of our chapter scholarship fundraisers this year is to promote selling tickets for the 2018 performances for Alvin 

Ailey, the Color Purple and the Bodyguard at the Adrienne Arsht Center  (www.arshtcenter.org ).  Please help 

spread the word to those you know in South Florida (or may want to come to Miami for these performances) by 

encouraging people to apply our promo code (SISTER) before  selecting the date and time for their tic ket 

performance.  

 
 

On October 7, 2017, the South Florida Chapter attended the FIU Frost Art 

Museum's Steven & Dorothea Green Criticsõ Lecture Series to hear Dr. 

Johnnetta Betsch Cole, president emerita of Spelman College, 

speak.   Afterwards, Dr. Cole an d Spelman alumnae received a private tour 

of the museum.   

  

On October 14, 2017, the chapter hosted its general membership meeting 

at Lil Greenhouse Grill in  Overtown.    

 

http://www.hubbardhouse.org/services/
http://www.arshtcenter.org/
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For those alumnae who could not attend 

Homecoming in Atlanta, the South Florida 

Cha pter hosted a AUC Homecoming 

Party in Miami at the N'namdi 

Contemp orary  Art Gallery owned by 

Jumaane and Lauren N'Namdi (C'2000) in 

Wynwood district of Miami on October 21, 

2017.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tampa Bay Chapter (FL)   

 
 

Augusta Chapter (GA)  

The Augusta Chapter w ill host their annual Spelman -Morehouse Christmas Party on  December 17 th at 5:00 pm 

at the home of Golden Girls, Mrs. Judith Ruffin.  For more information and/or to be added to the chapter õs 

newsletter distribution email augustanaasc@gmail.com  

Columbus Chapter (GA)  

Members of the Columbus chapter participated in the 82 nd  Tuskegee Morehouse Football Classic.  Activities 

included the Thursday night kick off, the recruitment banquet, the football banque t with Ms. Maroon and White 

(a native of Columbus, GA) , and Sunday church service.  

mailto:augustanaasc@gmail.com
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Chicago Chapter (IL)  

 
NAASC Chicago Chapter  members celebrated the organization's 125th Anniversary throughout the year with a 

variety of activities. Taking advantage of balmy weather, we hit the lakefront one morning and worked out for 

one hour and twenty -five minutes (1:25) as a group; came together to feed the homeless with the #Hashtag 

Lunchbag Chicago program, packing more than 125 lunches on a Saturday morning for  individuals living in the 

city without food or shelter; partnered with a local church to assemble 250 (125 x 2) backpacks for children 


